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August 29, 2002

Withrow Capital &

Crescent Resources

Re:  Future Right-of-Way for Idlewild Road

To Both Concerned Parties:

Recently, my office forwarded a copy of a letter from Benton Payne with NCDOT concerning right-of-way for future improvements to Idlewild Road.  Unfortunately, that letter did not address the necessary improvements for the future proposed developments along Idlewild Road between I-485 and the intersection of Stevens Mill Road.  The letter was intended to reflect necessary ROW for only a four-land divided highway.

On Wednesday, August 28th I spoke with Tom Thrower, Traffic Engineer with NCDOT about the necessary ROW for the proposed developments.  He informed me that 120 feet would not be sufficient given the size and magnitude of the developments and the Town’s desire to have sidewalks, planting strips and possible bicycle lanes along this stretch of Idlewild Road.  The 120-foot ROW would be sufficient for the four-lane divided median highway from Stevens Mill Road to Indian Trail-Fairview Road.  However, a total of 150 feet of right-of-way will be necessary for the section from I-485 to Stevens Mill Road.  This will be sufficient to handle all future traffic needs as well as sidewalks, bicycle lanes and planting strips.  I have requested this in writing and will forward a copy to you when I have received it.  

Please revise your plans to accommodate the 150-foot right-of-way.  This would be measured as 75 feet from the centerline on each side of Idlewild Road.  Mr. Thrower has also supplied some comments for the proposed service station/convenience store.  He indicated that NCDOT would not support the location of underground storage tanks within the right-of-way and that only one 50-foot entrance should be allowed.  Please revise your plans to show only one entrance from Idlewild Road and relocate the storage tanks out of the right-of-way.  The pumps and the pump island may be located no closer than 15 feet to the right-of-way.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (704) 821-8557.

Sincerely,

Brian W. Matthews

Town Manager

